
  

 

 

 

Second Baptist Church would like to extend its deepest sympathy in 

the loss of your loved one.  May God give peace and comfort to you 

and your family. 
 

To Mabel Dockery in the loss of her sister, Alma Taylor. 

To Barbara Penrod and Brenda Blick in the loss of their brother, Ron 

Simpson. 

To Joe Laird in the loss of his brother, David Laird. 

To Venita Harris in the loss of her sister, Revena Bilbrey. 

To Lucille Bush in the loss her sister, Irene Elamon. 

To Nell Skipworth in the loss of her brother, Campbell Lockhart. 

To the family in the loss of their loved one, Dorothy Sawyer. 

To Ricky Stoker in the loss of his father, Arnold Stoker. 

With  

Sympathy 

 

Bro. Michael Duff, Pastor 

Bro. Mike Duncan, Director of Music & Youth 

Randy Whitley, Outreach Minister 

Cathy Johnson, Ministry Assistant 
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Live internet streaming of Sunday morning worship service 

Sunday School-10:00 A.M.    Sunday Morning Worship-11:00 A.M. 

Sunday Evening Worship—6:00 P.M.   

Wednesday Prayer & Bible Study—7:00 P.M. 

 

 

 

COMING SOON! 
 

Church Directory Pictures 

August 13 & 14 

August 27 & 28 
 

 

Volunteers will be needed.  If you would 

like to help, see Michelle Green, Jan Mills, 

or Sonja Cauley for more information.  

There will be activity pages in the new di-

rectory, so please begin taking photos of 

your group events that you can share to be 

included in the book. 
 

KIDS KORNER 
 

Do we believe that children are gifts from 

God? Sure we do!!! In the not too distant fu-

ture, Life Choice Pregnancy Care Center will 

open its doors on West Third Street (across 

from the Logan County Detention Center. Their 

Mission Statement: "To save lives by providing 

help, hope, and healing for women, men and the 

unborn in Logan, Todd and Simpson Counties." 

You can support the Center in a very easy way 

by filling a "Life is a Precious Gift!" baby 

bottle with change, dollars or check. The ini-

tial start up runs from Mother's Day to Fa-

ther's Day.  Some of us have already started 

filling the bottles, and if you'd like to par-

ticipate, see me (Konnie) to get a bottle and 

additional information.  

Join us for VBS 2016 (June 26-July1) as we are 

"SUBMERGED-Finding Truth Below the Surface." 

Our Scripture Verse comes from Psalm 139:23-

24" "Search me, O God, and know my heart: try 

me, and know my thoughts: And see if there be 

any wicked way in me, and lead me in the way 

everlasting." (KJV) It's not just a VBS Scrip-

ture, but lifelong words by which we should 

live. Second Baptist Church is unique in VBS 

as we offer it to all ages and special 

friends. That means there is a place for YOU! 

No one is too old or too young to experience 

VBS.  

May all of you have a safe summer, and don't 

forget, we have  Wednesday night children's 

groups throughout the summer.  



  Choir  

  Loft 
 

 

 

 

Here we are at the beginning of the sixth month of 2016! 

Let me encourage you to take advantage of some of the 

opportunities of service that are here at Second Baptist. 

       One of those areas is the Music Ministry. The 

Sanctuary Choir is a great place to start! If you were here 

back in December you can tell what this group can do if 

we have the voices. Rehearsals are held on Sunday 

evenings at 4:45pm in the Sanctuary. There is an empty 

folder that needs to be filled with your name. If you have a 

heart to serve the Lord by leading in worship, I encourage 

you to come and be part of an amazing family of 

musicians. We’d love to have you join us! 

       Our Technology Ministry is another area of service 

needing volunteers. We’re always needing extra help in 

fulfilling our media needs. If you are a teenager or adult 

and maybe you have an interest in this area or would just 

like to sit back in the media booth one Sunday and watch 

what goes on. See Randy Rigsby, Tyler Davenport, or 

myself and we will arrange a time that you can do that. If 

you have the desire and are interested in helping we will 

provide the training you need. There is a lot to learn to 

become a Video and Audio Operator. But, you can learn at 

your own speed. There is no rush and there are different 

levels of need but it takes committed personnel to operate 

a Technology Ministry. We are very proud of our team of 

operators and the ministry that they do each Sunday. SBC 

not only reaches out to Russellville on Sunday morning 

with the gospel message but also around the world through 

the internet.  

        We would like to remind everyone that if you missed 

a service but would like to hear the Sunday morning 

message, log on to the church’s website, go the worship 

archive and click on the week that you want to hear. These 

messages are archived by the month and can be heard at 

any time. “Live worship” is also available for those that 

cannot attend church on a given Sunday but still have 

access to a computer or I-phone. 

      Our Children’s Choir is another music ministry that 

has been a part of Second Baptist for many years. Crystal 

Jones is our Children’s Choir Director. We’d love to have 

your child or grand-children to help us. Pray about these 

needs and remember to keep Christ the center of all you do 

in 2016. May this year continue to be filled with joy and 

blessings that come straight from our Heavenly Father.  

 

Under the Master’s Baton,  

Bro. Mike Duncan  

A good father is one of the most unsung, un-

praised, unnoticed, and yet one of the most  

valuable assets in our society. 

Evangelist Billy Graham 

 

When I think about Father’s Day I think about my 

own Dad and our heavenly Father. When I was 

young my relationship with my Dad was different 

than after I grew up, got married and had a family 

of my own. My relationship with God is different 

now than it was when I was growing up. I was al-

ways taught to love God because He first loved me 

and I did. When I was in Seminary, I realized it 

wasn’t about how much I loved God, where I went 

to Church or how often I did. It was that moment 

when I realized “just how much that He LOVES 

me.” When we look at our grandchildren playing 

we have so much love and pride. We think to our-

selves. We’ve got the cutest and smartest grandkids 

EVER. When they don’t do what we tell them our 

love for them doesn’t change. We just take the time 

to show them why and how it is to their benefit that 

they listen to our instruction. No matter what they 

do right or wrong our love for them never changes. 

We have loved them since the time that they were 

in their Mother’s womb. Then I think about our 

heavenly FATHER. When I am going through my 

day and asking Him to give me direction in what I 

am doing or if I am not seeking Him for direction 

“He loves me just the same.” I don’t have to be 

PERFECT to receive His love, because HE 

LOVES ME. HE CHOSE ME. That is such a free-

ing realization for me. As you celebrate Father’s 

day this month, I pray that our Heavenly Father 

will reveal Himself to you in such a way that you 

know… that you know… that you know… that you 

are LOVED BY HIM! 

 

Happy Father’s Day 

Pastor Michael & Terri 

 

 
14 Let the words of my mouth, and 

the meditation of my heart, be ac-
ceptable in thy sight, O LORD, my 

strength, and my redeemer.                                                         
Psalm 19:14 
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Vacation Bible School 

June 26-July 1st, 2016 

See future bulletins & newsletters for more info! 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
Happy Anniversary 

 
Keith & Terry Prince   05 
Russell & Patsy Poore   11 
Dustin & Melanie Chestnut  15 
Greg & Sharon Holt   18 
Michael & Michelle Starks  19 
Randy & Annette Whitley  23 
Phillip & Whitney Ferguson  24 
Van & Glenda Allen   25 
Ryan & Tonya Davenport  25 
Jimmy & Sonja Cauley  26 
Michael & Christy Hooper  27 
Ken & Anne Rose   29 
Keith & Lindsey Gipson  29 
Nate & Tonya Johnson  30 

 
 

 
 
04 Golden Heirs to Grand Rivers, 4pm 
05 Building & Grounds Committee Mtg., 5pm 
08 Business Meeting, 7pm 
14 Nursing Home Visitation, 7pm 
26-1 Vacation Bible School, 6pm 
 
Baptist Hour – Each Monday following 12:20pm news 

on WRUS-AM 
GO Visitation & Meal -Each Wed. night at 5:30pm, 

EXCEPT on Business Meeting night 
Brotherhood – meets on Business Meeting night, 6-7pm 
Volleyball - Mondays & Thursday nights 

 

 
 
01 Rick Browning 
02 Nick Posey 
03 Faye Boley, Michelle Starks 
04 Kira Cantrell 
05 Lorrie Hopper 
06 Bobby Grayson, Barsha Jenkins 
07 Lauren Peters 
08 Brenda Whittaker 
12  Camryn Smith 
14 Marcia Hadden 
15 Beth Kennedy, Jordan Blick 
16 Sherman Christie, Shelby 

Browning 
17 Lisa Fowler 
18  Earl Brown, Sophia Jones 
19 Martin Keaton, Bret Berry, Brooke 

Berry 
20 Halle York 
21 Thomas Rosser 
22 Loriene Thomas, Stephanie Cole 
23 Luis Canales 
24 Robert Madden, JoAnn Fulkerson 
26 Janet Johnson 
27 Relda Wood, Mariecia Harper, 

Carlene Wheelock, Keith Prince, 
Melissa Poole 

28 Scott Wright 
30 Dwight Scarbrough, Tim Blick 
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